

From:

John Scura < jscura@scura.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, December 9, 2020 9:18 AM

To:

Comments Mailbox

Subject:

[External] Virtual Civil Trials Comments

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Judiciary organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Judge Grant:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the New Jersey Supreme Court's proposal for virtual civil trials during the COVID-19 pandemic.

I would respectfully urge that virtual civil trials be made mandatory and be implemented on a statewide basis rather than through a pilot program. This will further the cause of justice by allowing more trials to proceed.

Attorneys should be able to meet the demands and accommodate their practice to make this novel form of jury trial successful until such time as we can all resume a normal way of life and a normal manner of trial practice physically in person, in court. In some ways, civil trials can proceed quicker with virtual civil trials as scheduling of certain witnesses, such as experts, may be easier.

In addition, real time transcription should be added to the virtual trial process. This will allow jurors to more easily and closely follow the presentations by attorneys and witnesses during trials.

Thank you again for the opportunity to offer these comments.

Thank you.

Respectfully,

John J. Scura III, Esq. Certified by the Supreme Court of New Jersey as a Civil Trial Attorney



1599 Hamburg Turnpike Wayne, NJ 07470 and

Hoboken Business Center 50 Harrison Street, Suite 214F Hoboken, NJ 07030

973-696-8391 Phone 973-696-8571 Fax jscura@scura.com

VISIT OUR WEBSITE:

www.scura.com

This electronic mail message, and any attachments transmitted with it, contain confidential information from the law firm of Scura, Wigfield, Heyer, Stevens & Cammarota, LLP, and is intended only for the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering this e-mail to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, distribution, copying or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail, and delete all copies of this communication from your computer and network. Thank you.